RECEIVED
’02 APR 11 9917
Florida Power & Light Company DIVISION OF Ak

A . RESQURCE MANAGEMENT
April 10, 2012

Mr. Jeff Koemer, PE

Bureau of Air Regulation

Department of Environmental Protection

2600 Blair Stone Rd. Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400

Re: - FPL Turkey Point Nuclear Plant
"~ Title V Air Operation Permit No. 0250003-015-AC
Request for Extension of Construction Permit

Dear Mr. Koerner,

Florida Power & Light Company (FPL) is requesting the extension of the air construction permit
#0250003-015-AC for the duration of one (1) year beginning July 1, 2012 (the expiration date of the
existing air construction permit). #0250003-015-AC is the final air construction permit, which
authorizes replacement of two emergency diesel engines for instrument air compressors at the facility.

Thank you for your consideration in this matter, and if you need additional clarification information,
please do not hesitate to contact Mary Archer at 561-691-7057 or email mary.archer@fpl.com.

Sincere

Mr. Randall R. LaBauve
VP Environmental Services

Cc: Dade County DERM
SE District Office, FDEP
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